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approvED
Call to Order

Meeting called to order at 2:00 p.m. by Chair, John Rheinberger.

Members Present:
John Rheinberger, Chair

Louise Smallidge, Vice Chair




Bob Rosenquist, Secretary




George Weyer, Communications and Outreach
Staff Present:

Jay Riggs




Shari Larkin
Other Agencies:
Michelle Wohlers
Additions or Deletions to Agenda

An item was added under Old Business, Item J, approval of the 2015 Financial Statements. Also, a memo pertaining to Old Business, Item A (Building Operations and Vehicles) was submitted. A motion to approve the revised agenda was made by Louise Smallidge. Seconded by George Weyer. Motion carried.
APPROVAL OF CONSENT AGENDA

None this month.
APPROVAL OF september 14, 2016 BOARD MEETING MINUTES

A motion to approve the September 14, 2016 minutes was made by Louise Smallidge and seconded by Bob Rosenquist. Motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report

Items to note this month are $1,667.94 payable to Metro Conservation Districts for Vectorworks; $568.62 payable to Spartan Promotional Group for WCD clothing; $1,000.00 payable to St. Croix River Association for Workshop on the Water; $1,125.88 payable to Teledyne Isco for a CLFLWD water monitoring expense; and $1,900.00 payable to Rhithron Associates for VSMP expenses. A motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report, subject to audit, was made by George Weyer. Seconded by Bob Rosenquist. Motion carried.
Board Committee Reports

Personnel – Nothing to report.
Budget and Finance – Nothing to report.
Cost-Share – Nothing to report.
Communications and Outreach – Nothing to report.
AGENCY PARTNER REPORTS

Washington County – The annual budget meeting was held, and it went well. The BWSR funding which requires a 50/50 County match has not been finalized yet. There will be no increase in the Lump Sum Agreement for 2017.
NRCS – There are 43 EQIP applications between Washington and Dakota counties. Between now and the end of November, designs and plans have to be done for ranking and scoring. They have not received the 2017 program numbers, so decisions will have to be made without regard to funding. The CSP has been revamped, with all new ranking and scoring systems. The program will be more closely tied to other existing programs.
BWSR – BWSR related items later in the agenda.
MCD – The next meeting will be November 16th.
Watersheds – MAWD will be at the end of November.
MASWCD – Votes were tallied for the 2016 resolutions, which are due to MASWCD by November 1st.
EMPLOYEE REPORTS/PRESENTATIONS/INFORMATIONAL ITEMS

a. Newspaper Articles and Other WCD Outreach – A 3-ring binder of the past month’s newspaper articles is available for the Board to look through if they wish.
b. Presentation – None this month
Old Business

a. Building Operations and Vehicles – The window caulking was done, and we haven’t seen any leaks since then. The window ledges in the conference room will be replaced soon. We are going to get a quote for some of the widening sidewalk cracks. There have been some complaints from customers about our phone directory system. We received a quote for updating our phone system from the telephone programming company. The quote for new phones and voicemail system was $12,524.58. We will hold off on that at this time. We have received the new Ford Escape, and will sell the old Escape as soon as possible. A couple other vehicles are getting older, and costing a great deal in maintenance. We may need to replace another vehicle next year.
b. WCD Board Tour – The Fall tour will be at 10:00AM on November 9, 2016, just prior to the regular Board meeting.

c. WCD Election – Included in the packet are a couple items from MASWCD regarding the upcoming election for Supervisors.
d. Technical Approval and Job Approval Authority – Included in the packet is updated information regarding technical approval authority.
e. Buffer Program Update – Updated information regarding the goals and expectations was included in the packet. We will send out the letter to residents who are affected by the Buffer Law some time in November. Jay will forward a copy of that letter, in addition to the list of residents who are affected, to Board members. They will then discuss it with the County Commissioners. We are also planning a public meeting with landowners in the Fall. Jay requested approval to submit the Implementation Funding Request to BWSR. George Weyer made a motion to approve submitting the funding request. Bob Rosenquist seconded the motion. Motion carried.
f. 1W1P Update – A summary letter from MASWCD regarding the roundtable was included in the packet. 
g. 2015 Financial Statement – The draft version of the 2015 Financial Statement was presented for approval. Bob Rosenquist made a motion to approve the 2015 Financial Statements. Louise Smallidge seconded the motion. Motion carried.
NEW BUSINESS

a. 1W1P Lower Saint Croix Major Watershed Framework Project Resolution – Jay has been in discussions with others about becoming a 1W1P in the Lower St. Croix. A Resolution was included to that effect. Louise Smallidge made a motion to approve the Resolution. Bob Rosenquist seconded the motion. Motion carried.
b. Training Request – Bryan Pynn is requesting reimbursement for 50% of the LARE exam and CLARB Council record costs, which are necessary to take the exams. The total costs are $2,015, and he is requesting reimbursement for $1,000. Proof will be provided to the Board of a passing score. George Weyer made a motion to approve the training reimbursement request. Bob Rosenquist seconded the motion. Motion carried.
c. FY14 CWF Rural St Croix Project – Schaffer Partial Payment Request – In April, 2016, the WCD Board approved the encumbrance of $68,975.38 for project costs to install three grade stabilizations on the Schaffer property at 8033 Quadrant Ave. S., Denmark Township, MN. The BSWR Gully model shows a phosphorus reduction of 143.8 lb/yr TP. The total estimated cost for this project is $91,967.18 in project costs.  The South Washington Watershed District (SWWD) is the match partner for this project. The CWF grant requires a 25% match which would be an estimated $22,991.80. The project has been partially installed and a partial payment is requested for $24,000. Motion by Louise Smallidge, seconded by George Weyer, to approve an partial payment of $24,000 for contract 14-05 CWF_LSC. The district technical representative (James Landini) has performed a site inspection, survey, designed the concept and cost estimate.  Applicant will be notified of Board’s decision within 15 days. All members voting yes. Motion carried.

d. FY14 CWF Rural St Croix Project – Murphy Partial Payment Request - In July, 2015, the WCD Board approved the encumbrance of $6,099.60 for material costs to install a grassed waterway on the Elaine Murphy (Kevin Murphy’s Mother) property adjacent to 15824 50th St. S. Afton, MN. The total estimated cost for this project is $8,132.80 in material cost.  The Valley Branch Watershed District (VBWD) is the match partner for this project. The CWF grant requires a 25% match which would be an estimated $2,033.20 VBWD has a cost share program of $5,000 per pound of phosphorous. The project has a phosphorus reduction of 8.05 lbs. The project has been partially installed and a partial payment is requested for 75% of install costs to date (total $4,992.02). 75% of the install costs would be $3,744.02. Motion by Bob Rosenquist, seconded by Louise Smallidge, to approve a partial payment of $3,744.02 for contract 15-03 CWF_LSC. The district technical representative (James Landini) has performed a site inspection, reviewed the concept plans, and cost estimate.  Applicant will be notified of Board’s decision within 15 days. All members voting yes. Motion carried.
e. FY14 CWF Rural St Croix Project – Wamstad Encumbrance Amendment & Final Payment Request - In January 2015, WCD Staff requested the encumbrance of $13,500 for material costs to install a grassed waterway on the Charlie Wamstad property at 1987 Manning Ave. S. Afton, MN.  The total estimated cost for this project was $18,000 in material cost. The encumbrance was based on a concept with the intent of installing before or during spring planting. Due to feedback from the Valley Branch Watershed District board and the City of Afton, changes were made to the design of this project and installation costs were $23,711. The phosphorus load reduction is 42 lbs for a cost/lb of $564.55. WCD staff requests the encumbrance of an additional $4,283,25 for a total of $17,783.25 encumbered from the CWF grant for this project. The CWF grant requires a 25% match which would be $5,927.75 from the VBWD. The project has been installed and WCD staff request a final payment in the amount of $17,783.25 or 75% of total project costs. Motion by George Weyer, seconded by Bob Rosenquist, to approve an additional encumbrance of $4,283.25 and a final payment of $17,783.25 for contract 15-01 CWF_LSC. The district technical representative (James Landini) has performed a site inspection, reviewed the concept plans, cost estimate and performed a final inspection.  Applicant will be notified of Board’s decision within 15 days. All members voting yes. Motion carried.
f. 2017-2020 County SSTS MOU – The County has set up their own loan program for Subsurface Sewage Treatment Systems. We will be doing outreach and promotion. A Memorandum of Understanding, to be entered into with the Washington County Public Health and Environment Department, was included in the packet. Louise Smallidge made a motion to approve the SSTS MOU. George Weyer seconded the motion. Motion carried.
g. MASWCD and Groundwater – A copy of an email to MASWCD members, regarding the active pursuit of opportunities to advance groundwater and drinking water protection across the state, was included in the packet for the Board’s information.
h. Water Quality Mentorship Update – Over the course of the summer, a number of the WCD water monitoring staff have provided mentorship opportunities to students within our County. A request was made for Matt to be able to spend 10-20 hours investigating the feasibility of continuing this outreach. Louise Smallidge made a motion to approve spending 10-20 hours toward the continuation of the outreach. George Weyer seconded the motion. Motion carried.
i. MSCWMO EPA Case Study – A copy of the EPA Case Study handout regarding the MSCWMO Inspection and Maintenance Program was included in the packet.
AGENDA ITEMS FOR NEXT MEETING

None.
George Weyer moved to adjourn the public meeting. Bob Rosenquist seconded the motion. Meeting adjourned at 2:55 p.m. The next scheduled meeting is November 9, 2016 at 2:00p.m.

Secretary
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